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SNRW is a unit of the Nevada
Federation of Republican Women.

We are a Political Action
Committee (PAC), working

at the grassroots level to get out
the vote for Republican

candidates. We also devote our
attention to educating voters on

matters concerning
Douglas County, Nevada,

and our nation.

CONTACT INFORMATION:
Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 2504
Minden, NV 89423

sierranvrepwomen@gmail.com

CHANGE OF ADDRESS:
or other member updates:
Notify Barbara McRoberts

775-781-0563
bamcroberts@outlook.com

The Rumbler
 Monthly Newsletter

Publication of the
Sierra Nevada Republican

Women (SNRW)
Newsletter Editor & Layout

Anita Kornoff
PLEASE E-MAIL YOUR

ARTICLES AND
PHOTOS TO:

Rumblernews@gmail.com
UPCOMING DEADLINES:
10/25, 11/25, & 12/20/2021

Star Photographer:
Donna Schehl

Website:

The Rumbler

August 2021  NOVEMBER 2021

The Rumbler
When an Elephant Talks, Everyone Listens

Our Current Venue  is the  C.O.D. Casino
1593 Esmeralda Avenue, Minden, NV 89423

Entrance Fee $5 (includes beverages)

DISCLOSURE NOTICE
The SNRW newsletter is paid for by SNRW and is not
authorized by any candidate or candidate committee.

sierranevadarepublicanwomen.com
Website Administrator: Rita Hill

Follow us on Facebook:
Sierra Nevada Republican

Women

SNRW Monthly MeetingSNRW Monthly Meeting

November 10th's speaker will be Amy Burgans, Douglas
County's Clerk-Treasurer. Amy was appointed to the

position of Clerk-Treasurer, December 18, 2020.  Prior to
her appointment, she was the Administrative Assistant to
the Board of County Commissioners and had worked for
the City of South Lake Tahoe. Her background includes

military service and she holds an MBA degree.
Amy is also the proud mother of five children.

Wednesday, November 10th
Doors open 11:30 a.m. | Meeting starts at noon

 R.S.V.P. to Sally Grant  at 805-377-8044
Email: SierraNVRepWomen@gmail.com

Amy Burgans
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November
11/02 SNRW Board Meeting
11/03 DCRW Lunch Meeting
(See dcrwnevada.com for
details)
11/10 SNRW Membership
Meeting—C.O.D. Casino
11/11 DCRCC meets at the
Elks Lodge, 1227 Kimmerling
Gardnerville,  7 p.m.
11/25 Thanksgiving
11/30 SNRW Board Meeting  

Events Calendar President
Sondra Condron
775-782-9534
scondron@charter.net

2nd V.P., Membership
Barbara McRoberts
775-781-0563
bamcroberts@outlook.com

Treasurer
Jacie Peters
775-901-1898
sierranvrepwomen
@gmail.com

Recording Secretary
Jan Muzzy
775-267-6744
j.muzzy@icloud.com

Corresponding
Secretary
Cynthia Sawyer
775-782-6526
cynthiasawyer@charter.net

Past President
Interim 1st V.P.,
Mary Porter
775-782-8098
maryatmaa@gmail.com

SNRW’s
Executive Board

Note: President is a ex-officio (voting) member
of all Committees (but not counted in a
quorum) except for Nominating.
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December
12/01 DCRW Lunch Meeting
(See dcrwnevada.com)
12/08 SNRW Membership
Meeting—C.O.D. Casino
12/21 Winter begins
12/25 Christmas Day
12/31 New Year’s Eve
DCRCC Meeting T.B.A.*

Membership Report
SNRW MEMBERS 78  | ASSOCIATES 55
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Wow!  What a month!  During
this last month, the Republi-
cans of Douglas County have
participated in four different
events:
• SNRW’s 9/11 Patriot

Dinner
• SNRW’s Emigrant Trail

Tour
• DCRCC’s Heritage BBQ,

and DCRW’s  Country
Dinner Dance

Each of the events was filled with participant enthu-
siasm and excitement and were very successful
fundraisers. The Republicans of Douglas County are
on the move.  If these were any indication, Republi-
cans are unstoppable in 2022!

SNRW had a great meeting in October with
speaker U.S. Congressman Mark Amodei.  He was
extremely informative giving us an update on
politics in Washington D.C.  In addition, Mark
made a donation to our club.  We thank him for his
generosity and we will use the funds to help get
Republicans elected.

At our next meeting, you will be voting for our
2022 SNRW Executive Board.  Candidates are:

Sondra Condron for President
Sharla Hales for 1st Vice President
Barbara McRoberts for 2nd Vice President
Jan Muzzy for Corresponding Secretary
Nancy Jarvis for Recording Secretary
Jacie Peters for Treasurer

Our Nominating Committee certainly put together
a wonderful slate for you.

In addition to welcoming Amy Burgans, Dou-
glas County Clerk-Treasurer, to be our speaker, we
will be announcing our Entrepreneur of the Year,
and we  honoring our Veterans.  It will be an inter-
esting and important meeting, so please make your
reservations as soon as possible.

The Membership Drive has started.  You can
renew your membership at the meetings, or by
mailing a check, or on our website.  A portion of
your dues is contributed to deserving Republican
candidates.  We need your participation to accom-
plish our mission of electing Republicans.

Mary Porter and I attended the 36th Biennial
Convention Nevada Federation of Republican
Women on October 23, at South Point Casino in Las
Vegas.  We represented SNRW and will report on
the details that will affect our club, i.e., bylaws,
elections, etc., in next month’s Rumbler.

 Stay engaged and stay connected, the Republi-
can Party needs you.  Especially in November, we
want to thank you to all our Veterans for their
dedicated service to our freedom!

Thank you for all that you do for your SNRW
Blessings,  Sondra

Presenting the Female
Entrepreneur of the

Year Award
Notice to all SNRW Members:

Please invite
a favorite local
female business
owner, no mat-
ter her political
affiliation, to
join us for the
Entrepreneur of
the Year Award
Lunch on Nov.
10.  Doors open  to the meeting room at C.O.D.
Casino at 11:30 a.m.  Meeting begins at noon.
Please confirm how many guests you will be brin-
ing by Nov. 3, in order to save them seats.

The cost is $5 a person and includes room use
fees and beverages.  Guests may bring their own
lunches and are encouraged to share  information
such as brochures and business cards about their
businesses or services. See front page for details.

We all know that small businesses make our
country great, and this is an opportunity to cel-
ebrate ours here in Douglas County.

Jann Fargnoli, Committee Chair

SONDRA LUNCHING AT
LAURAL SPRINGS RANCH
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Volunteers in the Spotlight—
Carol Aldax & Candice Martorano

Renewing our
SNRW membership

during the ongoing mem-
bership drive draws focus on
our club’s heritage and calls to
mind Carol Aldax, a founding
member who has renewed her
membership since the club’s
founding in 1998.
Carol was the initial SNRW
Corresponding Secretary and
subsequently served as our Recording Secretary.
She is pictured here in 1999 with current President
Sondra, who was our initial 2nd Vice President.

When contacted, Carol provided the following
information about her continuing involvement in
our club:

“I am proud to be a charter member of
Sierra Nevada Republican Women.  Even
though I am no longer an active member, I
cherish all the wonderful times of meet-
ings, fundraisers, and get-togethers. Of
course, it was special sharing all this
with old-time friends and meeting new
people.

I continue to support SNRW because I
value the many programs and events they
continue to support.  To name a few: An-
nual St. Patrick's Dinner, 911 Memorial
Dinner, Americanism, Scholarships, hon-
oring an Entrepreneur of the Year, and of
course, supporting Republican candidates.

Even though politics takes many dif-
ferent turns in today's times, we are still
so blessed with all our freedoms and
gratefully and thankfully say ‘God Bless
America’.”

Reflecting on our club’s growth during our 2022
membership drive brings to light one of our young-
est members, Candice Martorano.  Some of you
may recall that while in high school Candice pre-
pared the program covers for DCRCC’s Heritage
Fund-raisers.  Candice is pictured holding her

painting of the main house
at the Dangberg Ranch, the
front cover for the 2013
fundraiser.

Candice joined SNRW
while attending Pierce
College, Los Angeles.  She
now is completing under-
graduate work in aeronauti-
cal engineering at San Jose
State University.  She is

President of Sigma Gamma Tau, SJSU Chapter, a
national honor society in aerospace engineering.
SGT focuses on outreach to the community by
going to local schools and providing activities for
students to learn aerospace-based concepts.

Candice is also is a member of Advanced Space
Exploration and treasurer of the Rocket Club.  The
Rocket Club allows students to build model rockets
and earn a high power launch certification.  After
completing her bachelor’s
degree program in spring 2022,
she plans to further her educa-
tion at the University of Colo-
rado, Boulder.  She is interested
in spacecraft and spacecraft
design.  Candice hopes to earn a
master’s degree and have a
career in that field.

From Carol Aldax,  a found-
ing member, to Candice Martorano, a member in
her 20s who has picked up the torch, SNRW mem-
bers and associates bring so much to the table and
accomplish a great deal.  We work together to
focus on the goals.  We are proud of our heritage
and look forward to continuing to do all we can to
make Nevada and America great again.

Perhaps you have a friend or relative that you
should invite to join us.  You could call attention to
the members upon whom this article has focused.

By Mary Porter
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Since its inception in 2014, WAVE has assisted numerous
Douglas County Veterans in accessing federal, state, and local
benefits. Identifying and meeting the needs of our veterans in
Douglas County is our primary goal.  The WAVE movement
consists of volunteers, Veterans, and concerned citizens.  Our
mission is “to help Veterans obtain the care they earned as
promised."  We work with the County Social Services office and
with the VA Health Clinic in Gardnerville.

WAVE has funded and provided services such as housing,
food assistance, job placement, and transportation.  This sup-
port is made possible through fundraisers, donations by local
clubs and organizations, such as Sierra Nevada Republican
Women, and the generous donations of individuals like you.  To
help support these valuable services to our veterans, please send
your donations to  WAVE, INC., P. O. Box 1675, Minden, NV
89423.

PLEASE SEE MARIE SCHNOCK,
CARING FOR AMERICA CHAIRPERSON

TO MAKE A DONATION.

Teach the children of the Flag,
     Let them know the joy it holds
     In its sun-kissed rippling folds;

Don't let patriotism lag:
     Train them so that they will love

     Every star and stripe above.
As you teach their lips to pray

     Teach them always to be true
     To the red, the white, and blue;

Praise the Flag from day to day,
     Tell the children at your knee

     All the joys of liberty.

Teach Them of the Flag

Let them know and understand
     How the Flag was born and why;
     Tell how brave men went to die

Gladly for their native land:
     Whisper to them that they must
     Make the Flag their sacred trust.

Love of country ever starts
     In the home and at your knee;

     There the Flag shall come to be
Shrined in patriotic hearts

     They shall gladly serve their land
     When they know and understand.

                    Shared by Eileen Cohen

Veterans Day
 November 11th

History of the Holiday
What was once called Armistice

Day is now known as Veterans Day.
It originally commemorated the end
of World War I with the signing of the
Treaty of Versailles in 1919.

However, the fighting had already
ended about seven months earlier, on
the eleventh hour, of the eleventh
day, of the eleventh month.  That is
why November 11, was originally
chosen to mark a day of remem-
brance for the veterans of WWI.
When it turned out WWI was not as it
was hoped, "the war to end all wars,"
the holiday was later revised to in-
clude American veterans of all wars.“

The Uniform Holiday Act in 1968
began changing many holidays to
Mondays, thus creating long week-
ends in the hopes of stimulating the
economy.  Coincidentally in 1971,
another bill appeared setting com-
memorations of Veterans Day for the
fourth Monday of every October. My
guess would be that it was moved to
an earlier date to allow more time
before the four-day Thanksgiving
weekend.

However, some states balked at
the change as a matter of historic and
patriotic significance, adhering to the
original eleventh hour, of the eleventh
day, of the eleventh month.  A few
years later in 1975, President Gerald
Ford signed another law that returned
the annual observance to its original
date, November 11, as of 1978.

                                           —Editor
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Sierra Nevada Republican Women

FUN MUSIC

GREAT FOODGREAT FOOD!

We are pleased to announce a
date is confirmed for the

SNRW’s 25th Consecutive
Annual St. Patrick’s
Fundraising Dinner

Carson Valley Inn, Grand Ballroom
$45 a person (limit 200)
Advance Tickets Only

SierraNevadaRepublicanWomen.com

SALE STARTS IN DECEMBER

USE YOUR SMART PHONE
ON THIS CODE TO
GO DIRECTLY TO
TICKET SALE SITE

Attention: Members & Associates of SNRW
November and December are our clubs' Mem-

bership Renewal months.  You may send your check
for $35 for membership or $20 for associates to:

Or simply bring your check to the next meeting
on November 10, at C.O.D. Casino. Please note, you
do not have to complete a new application if your
information has not changed.  It is important that
we  have your current email address.

SNRW, P.O. Box 2504, Minden, NV 89423

          Barbara McRoberts, 2nd V.P. Membership

-6-

SAVING YOUR SPOT AT THE
NEXT SNRW LUNCH MEETING

We still need a headcount for each meeting.
A $5 per person fee will be collected at the door
and includes room use fee and your beverages.

Or you may prepay by credit card when
making your reservations online.

PLEASE LET US KNOW TO EXPECT YOU
BY GOING TO OUR WEBSITE:

 SIERRANEVADAREPUBLICANWOMEN.COM
OR CONTACTING SALLY GRANT AT

805-377-8044   |  EMAIL:
SIERRANVREPWOMEN@GMAIL.COM

See next page for the results of
the survey on where we should hold

future SNRW Monthly Meetings.
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      Jacie Peters, SNRW Treasurer
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Meeting called to order at 12
noon by President Sondra
Condron who then welcomed
everyone and reminded everyone
to silence their phones.  Prayer
was given by Jan Muzzy. Pledge of
Allegiance led by Donna Schehl.

Condron introduced attending
dignitaries:   Congressman Mark
Amodei; Lisa Krasner, Assembly
District 26; Janet Freixas, Presi-
dent of Nevada Federation of
Republican Women; Brenda
Robertson, President of Douglas
County Republican Women; Trent
Tholen, Douglas County Assessor;
Jim McKalip, Gardnerville
Ranchos General Improvement
District Trustee and Chair of the
Douglas County Republican
Central Committee.

Guest Speaker
Interim 1st Vice-President

Mary Porter introduced guest
speaker Congressman Mark
Amodei.
He discussed the difficulty of
working with a Democrat con-
trolled Legislature and Executive
Office.  Encouraged Republicans
to “harvest” ballots for people
who do not participate in the
Primary. Mail-in balloting will
continue until Republicans can
change the law.

Officer Reports
    Interim 1st Vice President
(Programs) Mary Porter
November—Amy Burgans,
Douglas County Clerk Treasurer
    2nd Vice President (Member-
ship) Barb McRoberts
78 members;  55 associates.
Introduced guests and new mem-
bers.

Announced renewals begin
today through December 31.
    Recording Secretary Jan Muzzy
Approval of August 11, 2021
minutes M(Jacie Peters)/S(Pat
Smith)/P.
   Treasurer Jacie Peters
Account balance reported.
9/11 Patriot Day Dinner—tradi-
tionally the Dinner is not a
fundraiser; however this year there
was a profit (due in part to the
Silent Auction) which allows the
Club to support Republican
candidates.

St. Pat’s Dinner update—will
be held at CVI.  More information
to come.

Corresponding Secretary
Cynthia Sawyer
Announced Slate for 2022 Execu-
tive Board:  President Sondra
Condron; 1st Vice-President
(Programs) Sharla Hales; 2nd Vice-
President (Membership) Barbara
McRoberts; Recording Secretary
Nancy Jarvis; Treasurer Jacie
Peters; Corresponding Secretary,
Jan Muzzy.  Asked for nominations
from the floor; none made.  Elec-
tion will be held at the November
luncheon.

Old Business
Jann Fargnoli reported 3

applications for  Entrepreneur of
the Year have been submitted.
Today is the application deadline.
The winner will be announced at
the November meeting.  Encour-
aged members to invite women
who are small business owners  to
come and network regardless of
party affiliation.

Historic Emigrant Trail Tour—
President Condron thanked Eileen

Cohen, Tour Director, and pre-
sented her a gift from the Club.
The tour was a great success.
9/11 Dinner—President Condron
thanked all the Board members
for making the 9/11 Dinner a
success.

New Business
Survey/discussion about

future meeting locations—Trea-
surer Peters distributed forms
asking for membership input.
Casino management is willing to
work with the Club to continue
meeting at C.O.D.

Announcements
• October 25 is the deadline to
place items in The Rumbler.
• Jim McKalip encouraged
people to attend the DCRCC
meeting tomorrow evening.
Mark Amodei will be the guest
speaker.
• President introduced the
following 2022 candidates:  Fred
Simon for Nevada Governor; Lisa
Krasner for Senate District 16; re-
election of Trent Tholen, Douglas
County Assessor.
• Fred Simon, candidate for
Governor—gave a brief bio; as a
medical doctor talked about
COVID and that the government
is promoting over-vaxing and not
promoting therapeutic treatment;
regarding education stated we
must fight for actual education
and not ideology; conservatives
need to be activated and moti-
vated.

Meeting adjourned at 1:10
p.m.

  —Jan Muzzy, Recording Secretary

SIERRA NEVADA REPUBLICAN WOMEN
October 13, 2021   Lunch Meeting

C.O.D. Casino, Minden

-8-
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SNRW October 13th Meeting

SONDRA CONDRON,  MARK AMODEI

STACY LEGARZA, PAROBEK DISTRICT DIRECTOR, MARY PORTER, 1ST VP, CONGRESSMAN, MARK AMODEI

MARK AMODEI & LISA KRASNER ENTREPRENEUR OF THE YEAR CHAIR, JANN FARGNOLI

2021, PATRIOTS DAY COMMITTEE, MARY PORTER, JACIE PETERS, JAN MUZZY, & CYNTHIA SAWYER

TRENT THOLEN, DOUGLAS COUNTY ASSESSOR

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS & ASSOCIATE  MEMBERS:  JOHN COLE, DONNA COLE, LESLIE LAWSON, & AARON PARK

SNRW October 13th Meeting

-9-
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After loving the movie, Same
Kind of Different As Me, I read the
book by the same title wanting to
learn more. Ron Hall and Denver
Moore write this true story in their
own distinct voices. I enjoyed the
book even more than the movie,
as I had the luxury of rereading
passages that were close to my
heart.

Ron Hall, an international art
dealer, and his wife Deborah lived
an affluent life in Texas. Ron was
content to simply enjoy life,
hobnobbing with country club
friends, eating at fine restaurants,
and traveling. Deborah, however,
felt called upon to help feed the
homeless and disadvantaged at a
Dallas shelter. As they drove to the shelter for the
first time, Ron blanched at the homeless camps and
rough neighborhood. He didn’t even feel safe
driving in the area. Undaunted, Deborah insisted
they continue on and offer their services at the
shelter.

Denver Moore’s childhood and early adulthood
in the 1950s and 60s in Red River Parish, Louisiana,
amounted to modern-day slavery. As a young black
child, he worked in the cotton fields alongside his
grandfather. Throughout his youth, he continued to
pick cotton, given a shack with no running water to
live in and food to eat, but no pay. If he needed
clothes or any other supplies, he bought them from
The Man on credit. However, with no salary, there
was no way to pay it off, so he was always in debt.

As a young man, he suddenly
left that life, “riding the rails”
into the big city, but in 1968
was sent to Angola prison for
armed robbery. He was freed
after serving ten years of a
twenty-year sentence.

    Denver found his way to
Dallas, living on the street with
no skills, no job, and no hope to
enjoy what most of us call a
decent life. He could neither
read nor write, was a tough,
bitter man whom most people
learned to avoid.

   When Denver first met
Deborah, he resisted her cheer-
ful attempts at friendliness.
Deborah continued to help at

the shelter and reach out to desperate people. She
paid special attention to Denver, whom she believed
down deep, under the crust of grime and mean
demeanor, was a good person. As Denver would
later say, “Miss Debbie was the onlyest person that
ever loved me enough not to give up on me."

Same Kind of Different As Me is skillfully written
with vivid scenes of brutality, pain, and betrayal,
but also of love, sensitivity, and caring. There are
disturbing scenes, but also those of beauty and
spiritual fulfillment. I highly recommend this true
accounting of everyday, ordinary people who cared
enough to make a difference.

Thanks to Nancy Van Landingham
of Carson City Republican Women’s Club

for sharing this review

Same Kind of Different as Me
by Ron Hall  (Author), Denver Moore (Author), Lynn Vincent (Collaborator)

This  true story became a New York Times best-seller and and then a movie.
It begins outside a burning plantation hut in Louisiana . . .

10-

Recommended Reading
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CritiCal raCe theory

Watch for a Bylaws Blast
Coming Your Way

    —Mary Porter

DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS

Members,
Keep your eyes peeled for an

email blast from your Bylaws Com-
mittee. It will contain proposed
amendments to our SNRW Bylaws,
along with a correction and some
explanation for the proposed
amendments.

Please look over the material in
advance of our November 10 lunch
meeting, at which time members in

attendance will
vote on the pro-
posed amend-
ments.

Your
Bylaws Committee

thanks you.

Recommended
Video Regarding
Critical Race
Theory

As you probably are aware, two town hall meetings scheduled by our Douglas County School Board
dealing with the issue of Critical Race Theory (CRT) were held recently.  Paul Jensen, Librarian at Carson
Valley Middle School, has prepared a video concerning Critical Race Theory and how it has found its way
into our Douglas County schools.

He was asked to share his video with our school board, and he made the video a public document
earlier this month.  The video lasts about 75 minutes.  Watching it is time well spent.

Direct links to the video are: https://youtu.be/lE8L-xDh-5U (video on YouTube)“and https://
rumble.com/vn973c-critical-race-theory-k-12.htm (video on Rumble).

Mr. Jensen subsequently condensed his video to about 48 minutes (video on YouTube).  The link is
rebrand.ly/dcsdcrt.

On Sunday, November 7th, clocks
fall back an hour at 2 a.m., allowing

us an extra hour of sleep that weekend.
Daylight Saving Time (DST) has been used for

more than 100 years and has caused a never-
ending debate most of those years.  But do its pros
outweigh its cons? The negative? The days will feel
shorter with sunset an hour earlier. As they con-
tinue, the evenings will be darker longer.

Several petitions have been circulated to make
DST permanent—while others seek to abolish it.  In
2019 President Donald Trump attempted to keep it
year-round and a bipartisan group of senators
sought to make DST permanent across the country.
While states can opt-out of daylight saving time on
their own, they need congressional action to stay
on it permanently.

CRT
SEL
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(continued next page)

Senator
James A. Settelmeyer (Dist. 17)
2388 Highway 395
Minden, NV 89423-8923
775-450-6114
James.Settelmeyer@
sen.statenv.us
Secretary:
Maureen Brower
Maureen.Brower@sen.statenv.us

Assemblyman
Jim Wheeler
(District 39)
P.O. Box 2135
Minden, NV 89423-2135
775-450-6114
Jim.Wheeler@asm.statenv.us
Secretary:
Barbara Eiche
Barbara.eiche@asm.statenv.us

Congressman
Mark Amodei
Nevada U.S. Cong. Dist. 2
222 Cannon House
Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515
202-225-6155

Douglas County Manager
Patrick Cates
1594 Esmeralda Ave.
Minden, NV 89423
P.O. Box 218
Minden, NV 89423
Ph: 775-782-9821
Fax: 775-782-6255

ACHIEVEMENT
AWARD:
Mary Lou Gervie
Marie Schnock

ADVERTISING:
(Rumbler )
Rita Hill

ADVISORY:
Past Presidents

AMERICANISM:
Sharon O’Berg

AUDIT:
Pat Smith

BUDGET &
FINANCE:
Jacie Peters

BYLAWS:
Sally Grant

CAMPAIGN CHAIR:
Mary Lou Gervie

CARING FOR
AMERICA:
Marie Schnock

CHAPLAIN:
Alice Garcia

CONSTITUTION/
EDUCATION:
OPEN

ENTREPRENEUR
AWARD:
Jann Fargnoli

HISTORIAN:
Mary Lou Gervie

HOTLINE/EMAIL
BLAST:
Anita Kornoff

LEGISLATIVE:
Kathryn Zogorski

LITERACY:
OPEN

MEMBERSHIP:
Barbara
McRoberts

NEWSLETTER:
Anita Kornoff

NOMINATING:
OPEN

PARLIAMENTARIAN:
Kathryn Zogorski

PHOTOGRAPHER:
Donna Schehl

PROGRAM:
Mary Porter
(interim)

PUBLICITY/PR/
GRAPHICS:
Anita Kornoff

PROTOCOL:
Jan Muzzy

RESERVATIONS/
LUNCHEON:
Sally Grant

ROSTER:
Barb McRoberts

SPECIAL EVENTS:
Executive Board

SUNSHINE:
Rita Hill

VA/ MILITARY:
OPEN

WAYS & MEANS
Jacie Peters

WELCOMING
COMMITTEE:
Barbara
McRoberts,
and Team

WEBSITE:
Rita Hill

YOUTH:
OPEN

SNRW COMMITTE CHAIRS
& MEMBERS

STATE OF NEVADA OFFICIALS
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2021 Board of
Commissioners

• Meets on the first Thursday
of the month in Minden, at
1 p.m., at Douglas County
Historic Courthouse.

• Meets on the third Thursday
of the month at 1:30 p.m., at
Lake Tahoe Transportation
Center.

2021 County Commissioners
John Engels, Chairman

District 2
775-546-3171

jengels@douglasnv.us
Mark Gardner, Commissioner

District 3
775-781-1378

mgardner@douglasnv.us
Walt Nowosad, Vice Chairman

District 5
775-781-8575

wnowosad@douglasnv.us
Wesley Rice, Commissioner

District 4
775-546-3170

wrice@douglasnv.uss
 Danny Tarkanian, Commissioner

District 1
775-781-1503

dtarkanian@douglasnv.us

Sierra Nevada Republican
Women Support

PLEASE SEE MARIE
SCHNOCK, CARING FOR
AMERICA CHAIRPERSON
TO MAKE A DONATION.
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Contact: Rita Hill to placed your ad:
email: ronnritahill@aol.com

Telephone: 775-783-9908

or buy an ad online by going to:
www/checkout.square.site/buy/

RFXND6UOZJBNQI6I4XIVJGZP

Minden Office
1624 10th St., Suite C

Carson City Office
800 E. College Pkwy., Suite 8

NATALIA K. VANDER LAAN, Esq.
Licensed in Nevada & Calirornia
www.VanderLaanLaw.com

YOUR BUSINESS CARD-SIZED
AD IN THE RUMBLER

FOR LESS THAN $4 AN ISSUE!

Not an elephant, but too pretty not to share.
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November 25th


